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Student Views of the SMART System: Feedback from a Spring 2004 Survey


During the second half of the Spring 2004 term, the Office of Analytic Studies administered the third in its annual series of in-class student surveys. Surveys were distributed in a spectrum of classes meeting during selected days and times, with 1,104 useable questionnaires completed by early May. Analysis suggests that in most respects the final survey sample is representative of the larger group from which it is drawn (i.e., all students enrolled in Spring 2004). 


The survey questionnaire included questions about class size, online classes, Instructional and Information Technology Services (IITS), and the availability of end-of-term grades. This report focuses on responses to the survey questions about respondents’ use of and satisfaction with the SMART system for checking their final grades.


In addition to summarizing overall response patterns, data analysis involved examination of subgroup differences in four key variables: attendance status (i.e., day vs. evening students), undergraduate entry status (i.e., first time freshmen vs. transfer students), current class level, and college housing respondents’ majors. Since none of the observed subgroup differences are statistically significant, they are not discussed here.  Appendix B reproduces comments focusing on the SMART system that were elicited by a question inviting respondents to “make additional comments about the topics considered” in the survey.


The data indicate that most students check their grades as soon as they become available, consider it important that all their grades be available when they first check for them, find that their grades are always or usually available on the SMART system, and are at least somewhat satisfied with how quickly their grades become available.  More detailed analysis reveals that respondents who check their grades right away are less likely to be satisfied with the SMART system than the minority who wait at least a few days before checking them.

Summary of Findings

· As the top part of Table 1 indicates, three of four respondents check their grades as soon as they become available on the SMART system. Just over two-thirds consider it very important that all their grades be available when they first check the system and an equivalent percentage report that, in fact, they are usually or always available.

· Just over one in three respondents said they were satisfied or very satisfied with how quickly their grades are available, while one in five said they were dissatisfied or very dissatisfied (see bottom section of Table 1).

· Respondents’ satisfaction with the SMART system varies by when they first use the system to check their grades. Table 2 indicates that respondents who check their grades right away are less likely to be satisfied or very satisfied with the system than those who wait at least a day or two before checking them (33% vs. 53%).  

· Just one in three of the respondents who consider it very important that all their grades be available when they first check the system are very satisfied or satisfied with their experience (see second section of Table 2).  In contrast, half of those who consider it less important that all grades be immediately available are satisfied or very satisfied with the current system.

· Close to half of the respondents whose grades are always or usually available when they initially check them are satisfied or very satisfied with the system compared to approximately one in four of those reporting that their grades are less likely to be immediately available (see bottom section of Table 2).

· Not surprisingly, respondents who check their grades right away are much more likely than those who wait a few days or longer, to deem it very important that all of their grades be available when they first check the system (see first section of Table 3).

· According to the second section of Table 3, almost two in three respondents indicate that all their grades are always or usually available when they check for them the first time, a percentage that is virtually identical for both groups of respondents: those who check the SMART system immediately and those who wait at least a few days. Nevertheless, respondents who check their grades as soon as they become available on the system are less likely than respondents who wait at least a few days to be satisfied with the timeliness of the system (33% vs. 53%).

· Of the 306 participating students who made comments in response to an open-ended question soliciting them, a few (n=27; 9%) used the question to discuss the posting of final grades on the SMART system.  All comments focused on respondents’ desire to have grades posted in a more timely manner.
Appendix B:

Open-ended Comments Relating to Availability of Grades

The last question in the Spring 2004 In-class Student Survey asked respondents for additional comments they might have about the topics considered in the survey. Of the 306 respondents who made comments, 27 (9%) used the open-ended question to discuss the posting of grades on the SMART system. All comments focused on respondents’ desire to have grades posted in a more timely manner.

R e s p o n d e n t  C o m m e n t s

I would like to see them sooner.  SDSU sent them on within 10 days.  CSUSM should be as quick.

It took a month for the fall 2003 grades to be posted.
SMART Web could show grades quicker.

Grades not available on time, people use the grades for employee reimbursement; I missed my employee reimbursement because my grades were not posted on line on time.

The SMART Web system takes too long to distribute/display final grades.  Perhaps there is a more efficient manner when entering grades so that students can know their grades sooner.

Grades are available too late.

Quicker final grade results.

I think that students would be very appreciative of grades being posted to the web page as soon as possible. Thank you.

The availability of having grades sooner would be nice.

Grades could be posted sooner. 
Most schools have grades available by Saturday of the last week of school.  Waiting a month or longer is ridiculous!  The time you take to display final grades is very, very slow!

In regards to SMART Web and grades, I feel like I have to wait a long time to get them.  I anticipate it will take a long time for them to be posted, so I just have stopped looking until about 8 weeks after the semester.

The time frame between end of classes and when grades are actually posted is really long.  Plus several times the grade posting has been delayed.  We want to know our grades ASAP.
Grades seem like they take too long to get on SMART Web (like one week after grades are submitted). 

I think that Fall 2003 grades took too long to be posted on SMART Web.  It is important to me that I see my grades ASAP after the end of a semester because I work very hard to get good grades.

Grades – it would be nice if all grades were posted within two weeks of the semester’s completion. 

Grades:  I wish they were available sooner.  

It takes too long time for grades to be available.  I can’t wait that much.  I want to know my grade sooner.

I would like grades to be posted as soon as possible.  It is very important to me to know my grades soon after a class is finished.

Grades should be posted sooner.

Availability of grades is awful too.  Why can’t professors just post it when final grades are due?

I am satisfied with my time here, but get those grades out and on line more quickly.

I think it would be nice to receive final grade faster (if it was possible).

I wish the grades would come out sooner because it takes a lot of time for them to get published on SMART web.  I have difficulties accessing SMART web from my home computer because it says the page cannot be found.

Many times courses must be selected based on the grades of the previous semester.  The untimely nature of grade distribution is unacceptable to me.

Grades should be posted sooner so students will know if they have to retake a class and can plan better.
Availability of grades should be posted on the web sooner so I could plan my next semester’s schedule. 
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	� The sample is unrepresentative in three related respects: postbaccalaureate students are underrepresented, as are students in the College of Education and those attempting 6 or fewer units.  Taken together, these segments represent less than one-tenth of the respondents and only three-tenths of the students enrolled at CSUSM in Spring 2004 (for more detailed discussion of sample representativeness, see Appendix A.





